 FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES

MINUTES of the Wrockwardine Wood & Trench Parish Council Finance Committee Meeting held on Tuesday 5th January 2016 at the Parish Council Centre, Church Road, Wrockwardine Wood at 7pm.

PRESENT: Cllr’s. S.A. Watkins – Chair, C.F. Smith – Vice Chair, K. Hanmer and M. Hanmer.
16/842 Apologies  
RESOLVED – to accept apologies from Cllr. Shirley Reynolds (Oakengates Town Council Meeting) 
16/843  Disclosable Pecuniary Interests 
Cllr. C.F. Smith declared an interest in Item 5 on the agenda – To consider part funding shelving units for the Meeting Room Store Cupboard.
16/844 To receive budget information

RESOLVED – to accept the statement of grants issued to date that shows a balance of £1035.20

16/845 Grant Applications

a) To consider a grant application from Friends of Telford Town Park.
RESOLVED – to award a grant of £50 towards improving disabled access to the Park.
b) To consider a grant application from Maninplace
RESOLVED – to defer this application until the March meeting and once we have more information after their attendance at our full council meeting next week.
16/846 To consider part funding shelving units for the Meeting Room Store Cupboard
Cllr. C.F. Smith declared an interest in this item and left the room during discussion.

RESOLVED - to pay £176.90 towards shelving bays for the meeting room store cupboard.  The total cost of the shelving is £676.90 and Cllr. C.F. Smith has donated £500 from his Ward Co-operative Fund.
16/847 To consider continued financial support of User Groups at the Parish Council Centre
RESOLVED – to continue to financially support the Youth Club, Brownies Group, Toddler Group and Local History Group by allowing them free use of the Parish Council Centre.  
16/848  To consider the Precept for 2016/17 for recommendation to the Full Council
RESOLVED – to defer this item for discussion at a meeting to be arranged for the end of January.  

The Clerk was instructed to invite Telford & Wrekin Council to the full council meeting on 12th January to discuss their budget proposals for 2016/17.

The Clerk was instructed to obtain quotations for emptying the waste bin in the Churchyard.

16/849 To consider schemes for the Parish Environmental Team
Cllr. Smith received a request from a resident for litter bins to be installed by the new bus stops at Richmond Avenue.  Litter bins were also requested for Oaklands Drive, Stanmore Drive and Woodhouse Crescent. 

It was AGREED to meet with Andrew Banham to request litter bins for these areas and to ask for the old concrete bins in the parish to be replaced.
15/850 Date & Venue of the Next Meeting 
To be agreed between the Chair and Clerk for a date near the end of January to discuss the Precept.
The meeting closed at 8pm
Signed……………………………………………
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  Chair.
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